
CCL No. 24-96

NOTICE OF SPECIAL MUNICIPAL ELECTION
FOR CERTAIN OFFICER

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a Special Municipal Election will be held in the 
City of Irvine on Tuesday, April 15, 2025, for the election of the following officer:

One (1) Member of the City Council – District 5
Short term (through December 8, 2026)

The nomination period for this office begins on Monday, December 23, 2024, and 
closes at 5 p.m. on Friday, January 17, 2025. Nomination papers are only available from 
the City Clerk during regular office hours by appointment only (Monday through Thursday, 
7:30 a.m. to 5:30 p.m. and Friday 8 a.m. to 5 p.m.). The City Clerk’s Office is located on 
the 3rd Floor of City Hall, 1 Civic Center Plaza, Irvine, CA, 92606. To schedule an
appointment, please call the City Clerk’s Office at 949-724-6205 or e-mail at 
clerk@cityofirvine.org.

California Elections Code § 10225 allows for the extension of the nomination period
by five (5) calendar days to nominate candidates other than the person(s) who are the 
incumbent on the 88th day before the election for that incumbent’s elective office if the 
incumbent has not filed by the close of business on the 88th day. However, this extension 
is not applicable as there is no incumbent officer eligible to be elected for Council District 
5, and therefore, the nomination period will not be extended to Wednesday, January 22, 
2025.

If no one or only one person is nominated for an elective office, appointment to the 
elective office may be made as prescribed by § 10229 of the Elections Code of the State 
of California.

The polls/vote centers will be open between the hours of 7 a.m. and 8 p.m. on 
Tuesday, April 15, 2025.

________________________
Carl Petersen, MPA, CMC
City Clerk
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